
Valley Park Community Library
Board of Trustees Meeting

(Proposed Minutes from November 20, 2024)

All those present: President Wendy Kindlesparger, Secretary Aaron Bean, Treasurer

Rebecca Nedderman, Vice President Jared Grafman, Kathy Gorski, Mike Bode, Amy

Goslik, Chelsea Wall, Joy Larimore and Library Director Bobbie Jo Parker

The meeting was called to order with a motion made by Rebecca Nedderman and second

by Jared Grafman at 6:02 pm

A vote was called to proposed minutes from the October 16 meeting.  Mike Bode made a

motion to accept and Kathy Gorski second the  motion.  All voted in favor, no objections.

Treasurer’s Report: A report was given by Treasurer Rebecca Nedderman.  Review of the

Montgomery Bank Statement ending 10/30/24 as well as the CD and QuickBooks reports.

Amy  Goslik made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Mike Bode Second the

motion.  

Marketing Report: Word of Mouth and social media continue to be the best form of

marketing.  Working on some yard signs to put out around town. Kathy Gorski made a

motion to accept the Marketing Report and Mike Bode second it. 

Librarian’s report:   Courier count is up.  Patrons using the library remains up. State

Library Report submitted .  Amy Goslik made a motion to accept the report and Kathy

Gorski second the motion.

Continuing and New Business:  Evergreen and Aspen are going well.  Created a “How to

Better use the Library” handout.  Upcoming programming: Giving Tree, Santa Letters,

Storytime with Santa. Holiday Party December 12 @ 6:00

Aaron leaving the board due to a move.  Donna Crowther will replace him.

Need to update Budget to pay for Saturday Hours.  Board will look and we will figure out

in January.

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm


